
CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
MAY 12, 2020
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM
Please note: The May Council Meeting will be held as a phone conference. To participate in the phone conference meeting call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#. 
Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of March 10, 2020 Council meeting.
· April & May accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – March & April
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Public Hearing Water Compliance Project Completion Phase 1 & 2 
· Appoint Budget Committee Members 
· Utility Service Line Warranty Program Discussion
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
MAY 12, 2020
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the May 12, 2020 Haines City Council telephone conference meeting at 6:04 pm. Council members present were June Falcon, Angie Shurtleff, Peter Hall, Dennis Anthony, Don Adcock and Ken Bain. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Ty Falcon were also present. 
Citizens present: Terry Blaske, and Sandy Wood 
Agenda Item No. 1– Mayors Report
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that the Water Compliance Project was almost completed. 
Mayor Brown requested volunteers from the Council to be on call for Public Works Ty Falcon when he is unavailable or on vacation. 
Councilor Shurtleff and Councilor Adcock volunteered to be trained and be on call for Ty when he is unavailable. 

Mayor Brown suggested offering residents a limited quantity of weed spray to spray the City right of way. 
Council consensus was to give residents a limited quantity of weed spray to spray the right of ways. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – Consent Agenda
Councilor Bain declared a conflict of interest with the expenses and removed himself from the Council.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to approve the expenses. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Councilor Bain returned to the Council.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to approve the remainder of the Consent Agenda. Councilor Hall seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 City Recorder/Public Works Reports

City Recorder
Oregon Department of Parks & Recreation Grant
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the application to the Oregon Parks & Recreation Department for a grant to construct a Public Restroom in the Park has been submitted. 
Budget Committee Meeting 
The 2020/2021 Budget Committee Meeting will be held May 27, 2020 at 6:00 pm as a telephone conference.
2020 Election

The 2020 election will be held November 3, 2020. The first day to file for candidacy for the 2020 election is June 3, 2020. The petitions and candidacy must be returned to Valerie by August 25, 2020 by 3:30 pm. and will be delivered to the County Clerk by 5:00 pm on Tuesday, August 25, 2020 for certification. The available positions are Mayor, which is a two-year term, and three Council positions, which are four-year terms. The Council positions are currently held by Ken Bain, Peter Hall and Dennis Anthony. 
Public Works
Public Works Ty Falcon stated that he has been spraying a lot of white top and thistles.
Agenda Item No. 4 – Administrative Matters


Public Hearing Water Compliance Project Completion Phase 1 & 2 
City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that the Public Hearing for the Water Compliance Project Completion Phase 1 & 2 is a requirement of Business Oregon for the CDBG grant and the SDWRLF loan. The main purpose of the hearing is to take any public comments on the project. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell read aloud the Public Hearing Notice for the Water Compliance Project Completion Phase 1 & 2 to the Council and into the record. 

There were no public comments.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept the completion of the Water Compliance Project Phase 1 & 2. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Appoint Budget Committee Members 
The volunteers for the Budget Committee are: Richard Howe, Gary Johnson, Sandy Wood, Terry Blaske, Mike Morrow and Dawn O’Grady.

Councilor Adcock made a motion to appoint Richard Howe, Gary Johnson, Sandy Wood, Terry Blaske, Mike Morrow and Dawn O’Grady to the Budget Committee. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Utility Service Line Warranty Program Discussion
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that she had researched the Utility Service Line Warranty Program that Councilor Hall had presented to the council at a prior meeting. 
Valerie explained that Utility Service Partners Private Label dba Service Line Warranties of America is private company which requests using the City logo and obtain the customer data base from the City. This is basically an insurance company that sells insurance to individuals for their water and sewer service line repairs. Cities that have endorsed the company reported that they have not had a lot of problems but they have had been advised that the company is relentless in contacting the customers trying to sell the services. The Better Business Bureau shows a high rating for the company, but there were many complaints including the relentless contacting of customers. Other complaints included; not being able to be removed from their call list and not paying for all repairs. The City is not supposed to endorse any private company because it could be construed as favoritism and an ethics issue. Valerie said that individuals can obtain coverage from some private insurance companies for service line repairs. 
Councilor Hall stated that it would be helpful to have the information available for customers to pursue on their own if they wanted. 

Councilor Adcock made a motion to not endorse the private company Service Line Warranties of America. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Unfinished Business

Councilor Shurtleff

Councilor Shurtleff asked if the City had heard anything from the Court concerning the Barker’s dog violations. 

The City had not received any information on the matter. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Council Reports

Councilor Anthony 
Councilor Anthony questioned if there were any updates on the John Street paving project. 

Mayor Brown explained that he had been in contact with the Baker County Road Master and he stated that the project was on their schedule to be completed this summer. They will complete the project when they are working in the area to minimize costs. 

Councilor Hall
Councilor Hall asked about the Landfill schedule and if the City was going to have a free dump day. 

Mayor Brown stated that there was not going to be a free dump day. The Landfill will resume the normal schedule of being open the first and third Saturday’s of the month.


Councilor Adcock
Councilor Adcock questioned if the customers with water leaks got them repaired. And the time frame for charging for usage after the new reservoir was brought online. 
The deadline for customers with water leaks to have repairs completed is June 1, 2020. Some of the customers have repaired their leaks but several customers have not repaired their leaks. Customers will continue to be charged the base rate until six months after the system was pressurized, which will be November 1, 2020. 

Agenda Item No. 7 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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